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STAFF SERVICES (CURRICULUM, INSTRUCTION, PROGRAMS, STAFFING)

Staffing
We are currently seeking a Welding Instructor for the 2023-2024 school year.

Awards Day 2023

Awards Day 2023 was a success! Students rotated through the Auto Service lab to be recognized in both sessions. In addition to our
usual awards, a handful of students were also awarded scholarships. It was a great day, and we look forward to being all together
again next year in our new Commons.

Professional Development / Guiding Coalition

The Guiding Coalition met last week to debrief the year and look forward to the next. The team reviewed what has been accomplished
and identified topics to explore for the 2023-2024 school year. Topics include project-based learning, effective use of
paraprofessionals, behavior support/deescalation, mental health support for students and staff, and RTI.

Qmaltiv Migration

Mr. Rob Taylor and Mr. Mike Quaranta continue to meet with Skyward representatives to learn about and prepare for the Skyward to
Qmaltiv migration, which is scheduled to take place on June 26. Teachers and other staff members are also engaging in online training
in preparation for the shift. We are looking forward to the crisp interface and innovative features.

Evaluation
Summative Evaluation Conferences will wrap up this week. The Evaluation Committee reviewed and finalized updates to the Teacher
Evaluation Program and presented the changes to teachers on May 1. 100% of the teachers voted in support of the changes.

STUDENT SERVICES

Marketing/Recruiting
o 4/14 Maple Grove Career Fair
e 4/25 Interview Exercise Science Prospective Student at Franklin Central
o 4/27 Aviation Technology Center Field Trip w/Aviation Management Classes

Marketing/Recruiting
During the month of April, there were a lot of Ivy Tech and VU planning meetings and behind the scenes work to prepare for next school
year.With Spring Break being part of the April Calendar, work shifted from recruiting to enrollment for next school year.

Administration / Student Services Office

New student enrollments were due from the sending schools after Spring Break and have now been uploaded. The enrollment process
began at the end of April and continues through May for the 23-24 program year. A committee was formed to recognize staff during staff
appreciation week.Interviews were held for the new Precision Machining teacher replacing Mr. Willoughby who is retiring.Information for
the Spring Count is being collected and final GWEC appeals are being heard.

Supportive Services

During the month of April, students were verified to earn the Governor’s Work Ethic Certificate (GWEC).Students interested in attending
one of VU's Aviation programs through C9 were Accuplacer tested for eligibility. Additionally, Central Nine agreed to test those students
who are interested in the Technical Honors Diploma for our partner schools.




